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CLARIFICATION OF PROOF OF EVIDENCE OBJ/1002/CP-01 

This note has been prepared as clarification of the numbers and source for the statement contained in 
Paragraph 6.2.35 of my Proof of Evidence OBJ/1002/CP-01. 

The paragraph states: 

“6.2.35. Capita (and the original EA model) adopted design flow events based on ReFH. 
However, a comparison of flow estimates in one location (S3) shows a 27% flow reduction in the 1% 
AEP estimates based on ReFH in comparison to the flow estimate indicated by the reported 
statistical analysis. ReFH calculated 47.3 cumecs whereas the Statistical estimate is 60.4 cumecs. 
This high degree of variations between two flow estimate suggests that further hydrological 
analysis is required. The sensitivity testing discussed earlier is absent and this could drastically 
impact the model results in terms of flood depths and area extents.” 

Section 6.2.35 of my proof of evidence OBJ/1002/CP-01 was looking at the potential uncertainty of the 
values used to build the flood model. This particular paragraph looked at the input hydrology with reference 
to other studies for the same area. 
 
One of these studies was undertaken by Hyder on behalf of the Environment Agency to update and provide 
information to help update the EA published flood mapping (River Rother, Project Reference SO004 - Final 
Hydraulic Modelling, ABD and Hazard Mapping Report, dated 29/07/11). Extracts from which are contained 
as Appendix A. 
 
Although this report and its analysis are earlier than most of the RVR submitted analysis, these 
demonstrate that this area can be difficult to establish hydrology and that the different methodologies 
available to calculate and estimate flows entering the system from wide catchments can give vary different 
values. 
 
The values quoted in Paragraph 6.2.35 are taken from Table 3-3 of the main report: see below 
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Table 1: Table 3-3 (page 21) of the Hyder Hydraulic Modelling, ABD and Hazard Mapping Report 

 
The S3 catchment is one of the identified catchments discharging into the River Rother near to and 
upstream of Robertsbridge – see below 
 
Figure 1: Figure 3-1 Delineation of Hydrological Subcatchments across the Modelled Reach  
(page 19) of the Hyder Hydraulic Modelling, ABD and Hazard Mapping Report 

 
 
In terms of my evidence, the Proof of Evidence RVR/W7/2 by Mrs Callaway included the EA letter dated 26 
May 2021 (Appendix B – EA confirmation flood estimation calculations are fit for purpose) which now 
suggests that the EA have approved at least this hydrology element of the model. 
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APPENDIX A 
 
 
Extracts from River Rother, Project Reference SO004 - Final Hydraulic Modelling, ABD and Hazard 
Mapping Report 
 
 
 

 










